
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by V.P Karl Frink  for a short period than President Kevin 
Hamilton took over. The minutes were read with MANY Type Os! Ouch. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  $5,700.00. We spent $7,691.14 in 2019. 
 
Damage Report: There are always damages! That’s why we keep doing what we do. Frank 

read part of an article from the American Locator Magazine. The article was 
about the damages for each state reported for 2019. There were only one 
per most states with others having 2-3. This is because most hits don’t get 
reported to the media and most Utility Co. don’t report these hits to the 
magazine or DIRT. They did say that for some reason Wednesday is the 
best days for hits. 

  
 Jason Williams (NWN) talk about some of the actions the gas company is 
taking when hits to their facilities are reported. Jason shared with us that its about time we hold 
people responsible for their actions. If locates weren’t called or proper measures weren’t taken 
before excavation, they report the contractor to the PUC and or OSHA. Jason said and we agreed 
that there are a few that just keep not minding the law and if we don’t take action that stands they 
will keep not following the Dig Laws.  
  
Standards Report: None at this time. 
 
   
State Council Report:     Next meeting is March 11th, 2020 in Hood River.  
 

 
P & E Report:  The Breakfast is this Friday Feb. 28th, 2020. Hope to have many of you 

there.    
 
Old Business: Sporting Sponsorships? 
 
 
New Business:  We are thinking about sponsoring Little League/Pop Warner Baseball Team 

for this year. We will put the feelers out to see if we still have time and what 
the costs are?  Since our meeting Karl Frink contacted me and said the 
Central Linn Rec. Club is looking for Team Sponsors. Karl said the cost 
starts at $250.00 and goes up. We can have our Logo/name on the uniforms. 
He is the website to check it out. Please have a look and let’s make a 
decision via E-Mail as its time to get it going. 
Clrasports.org/Team_Sponsorship Thank You! See you All next month.  
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Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.  

There will be work done on the bridge on the Lyons Mill City Dr. this 
summer which will have that section of the road closed until completion. 
LCRD will be doing the work as well as the bridge just north of Lacomb 
Dr. on Brewster Rd. Alyrica Internet is coming to Brownsville. 

 
NOTE: Larry Nelson was not at the meeting because he is in the Hospital. Lets all wish him 

the best and keep him in our thoughts for a Full Recovery. Best To 
You Larry! 
"#$%  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting: Will be on Thursday March 19th, 2020. at JC BBQ here in Beautiful 

Downtown Lebanon. This is the Old Korner Kitchen.  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel       City of Lebanon    
Jason Williams       NWN  
Karl Frink        City of Brownsville 
Stan Smith        City of Sodaville 
Jay          Valley Locating 
Turner Reed        Van Lee Const. 
Tom Aldrich        LBUCC/Retired 
Marlin Brown       NWN 
Carla Wahl        ODOT  
Tom Saqers        ODOT 
Naomi Shirtcliff       Williams Pipeline 
Kevin Hamilton        LCRD 
Keeth  Wardlaw       Van Lee    
 

 


